

West View Shores Civic Association, Inc. **Top of the Chesapeake Bay** 18 Short Rd Earleville, MD 21919

Web: www.westviewshores.org

WEST VIEW SHORES SUMMER NEWSLETTER **JULY 2018**

Notice of Annual Meeting and Elections

The West View Shores Civic Association's Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, August 25, 2018 -9am at the Community building. This is the meeting when we review and vote on the budget for 2019, finalize the election of officers/board members, and discuss/vote on other business of the Civic Association.

Officer and Board Member Positions Up for Election - 2018

There are 5 positions up to election this year:

- 1. President
- 2. Director East (area east and north of North Drive)
- 3. Director West (area bounded by South Drive, Bluff Road, Basin Road up to Low Road)
- 4. Director Central (area bounded by Low Road, Basin Road, North Drive, and South Drive)
- 5. Director At Large

Please consider joining the board and giving your talent, knowledge, experience, and service to our wonderful community. Please notify the Election Committee (Eddie Lavin (410) 275-8889 eddieandbebe@gmail.com or Kathy Peake (410) 275-2507 kathypeake49@gmail.com) by July 31. 2018 of your intent to run for office. Candidates must be shareholders. Ballots will be mailed at the beginning of August and must be received by the 9am of the day of the Annual meeting - Saturday, August 25, 2018. Results will be announced at the end of the meeting.

Upcoming Events

The WVSCA events and the private/privately sponsored events are held somewhere on the community property surrounded by Basin Road. We notify the community about the private/privately sponsored events to inform you of the activities happening on your community property.

Crab and Meat Feast - August 11 - 4pm. Bring family and friends and join us for an afternoon to visit and get to know each other. Parking area of bathing beach. All welcome.

- Price: \$25/person (13 yrs. and over), \$10/children (6-12 yrs.), no charge under 5 years of age. This will cover the cost of crabs, the meat entree, and corn on the cob.
- Bring a side dish/dessert to share and beverages of your choice. In order to ensure a good mix of side dishes and desserts, we are asking that if your last name begins with:

A to M – bring a side dish N to Z - bring a dessert

- Please contact Kim Bennett (kimbaenv@gmail.com)
- Payment needed by August 5th to determine quantity of crabs and meat. Payment may be mailed to WVSCA, 18 Short Rd, Earleville, MD 21919 as long as it reaches the mailbox by the August 5th deadline.

WVS Annual Meeting - August 25 - 9am. Community building.

WVS Harvest Moon Celebration - October 20 - 6pm. Main dishes will be provided. Bring a side dish or dessert and the beverage of your choice. We'll have a small bonfire, lots of conversation and good times as we say so long to the summer/fall seasons. Community area near boat ramp.

Water Project Update

As of July 2, 2018

- All homes that have expressed interest in connecting to the water system have been connected. Well abandonments (Phase 3 of the project) are still underway.
 - Residents do not need to be present during the well abandonment.
- The Town of Cecilton has switched to a new water billing system, and the bill will now arrive in the form of a post card. This new system will correctly itemize the hydrant fee and correct the issue seen by residents who have paid the hydrant fee in full.
 - Any questions or concerns regarding your water bill can be directed to Teresa Quinn at (tquinn@ceciltonmd.gov) or 410-275-2692.
- To receive notifications from the Town of Cecilton regarding the community water system please sign
 up for the CODE RED notification system <u>HERE</u> (https://www.ceciltonmd.gov). The notification can
 be sent via text, voicemail, or email to alert users.

Pearce Creek Site

- The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) will be conducting mosquito control measures at the Pearce Creek Dredged Material Containment Facility (DMCF) this summer.
 - · No mosquito control measures will be conducted on Pearce Creek Lake.
- The USACE has mowed around the Pearce Creek DMCF along Pond Neck Road at the request of residents. Photos of the mowed area are on the Pearce Creek Outreach website and can be seen <u>HERE</u> (<u>pearcecreekoutreach.com</u> - photo gallery)
- The Pearce Creek DMCF is closed to the public until further notice.

For information about the water project and the Pearce Creek site project, please refer to: www.pearcecreekoutreach.com website.

Please view our website - westviewshores.org for community news, upcoming events and updates.